Membership Minutes
6-3-23

Kim read the minutes. Cindy P motioned to approve and Kim 2nd. Motion carried
Melissa read the treasurer report. Kim motioned to approve and Cincy P 2nd. Motion carried
Financials- Brian mentioned how we are always a month behind. A member asked about having income shown on the handout. Brian said he was working on that part still. With the 2024 budget as it sits it will keep us in the black around $5500. There was talk about whether we should have another increase. Brian asked for input. The money would hopefully be placed aside for some much needed repairs on bathrooms etc. Cindy asked about the money for a new playground by bathroom 5. It was also brought up about a possible dog park. Jim D motioned to propose a $10 increase for 2024 Kim 2nd motion carried. There were 24 yes and 1 no. This will be put into the 2024 budget for approval in July.
Roads- The hill is being worked on. It will need some drainage possibly also. 
Washer & Dryer- Mindi said it ready to go she just wants to do a check load on it first.
Pool- Brian spoke about the pool. At this point they are waiting for the go ahead on if the 2” pipe is okay or do they have to put in 3” pipe, if we do that will delay the project a bit. After that they will need to re-cement and plaster. Then our next task will be figuring out how to fill it. Fire departments do not offer this anymore. Our water system cannot handle filling the pool. It would burn up the motor. 
During the Memorial Day weekend there were several incidents of fight clubs going on, older kids getting younger kids to fight. We asked members to let us know if they have any idea who the kids involved are, or if anyone saw anything. Parents need to step up and take more responsibility for their kids. Very young kids are going to the park without supervision.
It was asked if Caretakers should attend meetings. Or get a copy of the minutes.
Pat P said she appreciates when the caretakers are out running security checks and cleaning bathrooms.
Cindy P welcomed new members of the board.
There was a discussion about what happened to the old motorhome that was parked by the shop. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Brian talked about members stopping by his and the boards lots during the holiday weekends. Please respect the boards camping time also.

Respectfully,
Kim Adams, WWP secretary


